
 

 

  



  



 

 

 

 

  

 

  
Important Please Note 

Half Term – 29th May – 2nd June 

Year 6 Sports Day – 6th June 

Year 4 Sports Day – 13th June 

Year 3 trip to Fishbourne Roman Palace -15th & 

16th June 

Lyndhurst Summer Fayre – 16th June 

Homework 

Please Click here for information and guidance 
regarding your child’s homework. 
 

consequences of missing important 
communications. 
We hope the very clear links and organisation 
below will ensure you are able to find any 
school communication quickly and easily. 
 
You may find the current and all previous 
newsletters for this academic year for 
reference on our website – 
Chesswood Junior School - Latest 
Correspondence  
 
Newsletter from previous academic years may 
be found at –  
Chesswood Junior School - Previous 
Academic Year Newsletters 
 
You may find all current term correspondence 
for the whole school –  
Chesswood Junior School - Current Academic 
Year Correspondence  
 
Current and previous correspondence for 
specific year groups 
Year 3 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 3 
Year 4 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 4 
Year 5 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 5 
Year 6 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 6 
Assembly information - click here 
 

CHESSWOOD 

JUNIOR SCHOOL News 
Published – 26/05/2023 

Do you have a concern? 

We hope you and your child have a great 

school experience. However, if you hold a 

concern about an experience at Chesswood 

Junior School, please share it with us. We 

always try to provide the best school 

experience we can for all members of the 

school community and we are interested to 

know where we can make improvements, 

small or large. Please use this email to share 

a concern: concern@chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk We will always respond within 5 

working days and often much quicker than 

that. You may also tag specific individual 

professionals but we would ask that the 

concern@ email address is always used to 

ensure senior leaders are kept well informed 

of experiences for children and families.  

Keeping up to speed 

We are very aware, both professionally and 

personally, how hard it is to keep up with 

communications from school and from 

everywhere else for that matter. Nobody has 

the time to search for letters they think they 

might have missed and my experience 

understandable parent anxiety of the  

 

 

Weekly Attendance 

Bright Sparks – Turn up, Turn up on Time, Turn 

up Ready for Action! 

The following classes have won the year group 

attendance trophies for Week beginning 15th 

May. Well done!!  

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

3PB,3CH 
98% 

   4CR 
93% 

5HM,5ML 
96% 

6NS  
98% 

 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Homework&pid=1369
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+3&pid=1386
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+4&pid=1387
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+5&pid=1388
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+6&pid=1389
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=People%2C+places+and+events+Assemblies&pid=1450
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Chesswood Calendar  29th May –23rdJune 2023 
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Chesswood Employment Opportunities: 
 
Please see details below of job vacancies that we currently have at Chesswood. 
Please follow the link below to the school website where more detailed 
information is available: 
 
https://www.chesswood.w-
sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Employment+Opportunities&pid=37 
 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Employment+Opportunities&pid=37
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Employment+Opportunities&pid=37
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Influenza Vaccination 

 

 

Date for your diary 
 
The next Bag2School collection is being 
held on Thursday 29th June.   Please bring 
any unwanted clothing, bags, accessories 
(see their website for full details) into the 
school office during the week commencing 
26th June.    All funds raised will go towards 
developing our outdoor play areas. 
 

 

 
 

  

 

PizzaFace voucher 
 
This week, PizzaFace came to visit the 
year 3 students to support them with their 
D.T.Pizza making unit.  
 
They were incredibly impressed with the 
children and their knowledge of pizza 
dough and the healthy food plate as well 
as the wonderful questions and 
participation.  
 
They wanted to thank Chesswood by 
offering a 20% discount voucher for 
students and staff!  
 
Make sure if you pop down to PizzaFace 
to cut this voucher out to show them and 
say a very big Thank You!  
 

https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect
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Hot School Meals – Pre-Ordering  

This week Chartwells went live with new 
pre-ordered meal system. If your child has 
hot school meals, you must ensure these 
have been ordered in advanced on Parent 
Pay so the correct number of meals are 
delivered to the school. This must be done 2 
weeks in advance. 
 
If your child gets a free school meal and you 
do not order a meal, they will only get a 
jacket potato. 
 
If you pay for a hot school meal for your 
child and you do not order a meal, there will 
be no lunch available for your child at the 
school. 
 
If you need any assistance, please come to 
the school office. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Homework Reward Raffle 
 
Homework club runs a positive reward 
raffle every day to be in with a chance of 
winning a prize at the end of the half 
term - the draw for summer 1 took place 
on Thursday 25 May.  
 
Congratulations to the following book 
winners - Arianna, Connor Br & Cheska 
3CH, Hugo 3HC, Sam 3PB, Maisie 4CR, 
Rosie 5JS, Scarlett & Zakariyah 5MH, 
Tia 6AH. 
 

Chesswood Talent 

Eli from 4CR received a Gold Reward 

this week for painting this amazing 

picture at home. Well done! 
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Year 4 – Half Term Soundcheck Challenge 

In the first 2 weeks after half term, year 4 children will participate in the Multiplication Tables 

Check.  They have been working very hard to learn their tables facts, with the aim being 

that they can recall them within 6 seconds.  To help support them, we are encouraging 

children to participate in our Soundcheck Challenge during half term.  We recommend little 

and often practise – 10 minutes per day would be plenty!  At this stage, Soundcheck is the 

most beneficial game for Year 4 children to play as it is in a very similar format to the MTC.  

Children may also have flash cards with them which they have made at school, to help 

them learn facts they don’t know.  Thank you for your support.  For more information on the 

MTC, please visit our dedicated webpage by clicking this link: 

 https://www.chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Multiplication+Tables+Check&pid=1332   
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National Numeracy Day 2023 

Maths fever struck Chesswood last week as we celebrated National Numeracy Day as a 

community.  It was so pleasing to see so many children finding unique ways to dress as a 

number – here is a selection of some of the fantastic ways children dressed as a number: 

 

 

 

In addition to this, Sam in 4LB baked this brilliant (and very tasty) chocolate brownie 

calculator!  Amazing effort Sam! 
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TT Rock Stars Battle of the Bands 

Every class in the school participated in year group TT Rock Stars Battle of the Bands 

competitions.   

As a school, children answered over 600,000 questions on TT Rock Stars from Monday to 

Friday!   

A staggering achievement!   

The winning classes in each year group were 3PB, 4MP, 5JS and 6AH – congratulations to 

these classes.   

The top scoring children from each class were: 

3HC – Elliot, 3PB – Diya, 3DH – Tristan, 3HC – Julianna 

4MP – Yahia, 4EV – Heilyn, 4LB – Joshua, 4CR – Rocco, 4LH – Maja 

5JS – Ming-Kai, 5CL – Leon, 5ML – Alvin, 5HM – Toby M, 5AL – Hridishtitha 

6NB – Youssef, 6AH – William, 6SJ – Eilin, 6NB – Haneen, 6NS – Danny, 6PO – Samuel, 

6RW - Lois 

The Top 3 scoring children from each class will receive their certificates in their year group 

assembly and have their photo displayed on the TT Rock Stars Hall of Fame wall in the Year 

4 corridor.  Year 4 are participating in additional Battle of the Bands competitions for the next 

3 weeks to help prepare them for the Multiplication Tables Check in June.  Well done to 

everyone for taking part – thank you for your support! 
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Wider curriculum learning 

This is what has been happening this week at 

school. 

Year 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4  
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Sports news 

Y3/4 Quadkids Competition  

30 pupils made up 3 teams for the 

competition against 8 other team at 

Thomas A Becket Junior on Tuesday 

afternoon. All had to compete in the 4 

disciplines for a 50m sprint, 400m run, 

howler throw and stadning long jump to 

score points for themselves and their 

teams.  

Teams - the Blue Team finished 7th overall 

and the Red’s 9th and White’s 10th.   

 

 

 

Sports Days  

Sports Days will be starting after half term 

which each year group having their own 

dedicated morning to demonstrate their PE 

skills from things they have worked on during 

the year. Each event will start around 

9.15am first event will be by 9.30am and will 

last until approximately 11am. Spectators 

are more than welcome to attend, entrance 

via the Ladydell Road entrance and must 

stay on the path along the side of the field.  

 

 

Upcoming Events:  

• Tuesday 6th June – Y6 Sports Day 

9.15-11.00am  

• Tuesday 13th – Y4 Sports Day  

• Wednesday 21st June – The 

Legacy Games (Athletics – all year 

groups, Handball Y5, Cricket Y5/6)  

• Tuesday 27th – Y3 Sports Day  

• Tuesday 4th July – Y5 Sports Day  
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MOD Wrap Around Childcare 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/childcare-for-service-

children 

   

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/childcare-for-service-#children
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/childcare-for-service-#children
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Streetsafe online reporting tool  

The StreetSafe online tool was 

introduced in October 2021 by the Home 

Office as part of the government's 

strategy to tackle violence against 

women and girls.  

The StreetSafe tool allows people to tell 

us anonymously about public places 

where they have felt or feel unsafe, 

either because of environmental issues 

or because of negative behaviours 

they've experienced in a public place.  

The StreetSafe app works in the same 

way as the online tool on the website and 

people can plot on the map where they 

have felt or feel unsafe.  

All information gathered is shared with 

local authorities and other partner 

agencies to gain a better understanding 

of how people feel in an area and what 

measures, activities or initiatives can be 

put in place to help people feel safer.  

A good example of taking direct action in 

response to public concerns was the 

purchase of eight pairs of mobile CCTV 

cameras which are deployed in areas 

that have been highlighted as unsafe. 

This tool is now available as a free app 

to download, however that this isn't an 

alternative to reporting crime. 
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